Town of Washington
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
October 19, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Office Trailer.
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:   Al Krygeris, Tom Marshall, Bob Williams
1.2 Visitors: Chris Rousseau
2.0 Minutes: Williams moved to approve the meeting minutes of October 12, 2017, Krygeris second all voted in favor  

IMPORTANT DATES:
October 25, 2017, Zoning Board of Adjustments meeting 7:00 pm at Camp Morgan Lodge
October 26, 2017, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Office Trailer 
October 28, 2017, Trunk or Treat, 2:00 pm – 5:00 pm Camp Morgan Lodge
October 30, 2017, Cemetery Trustee meeting, 7:00 pm Camp Morgan Lodge
October 31, 2017, Trick or Treat 4:30 – 8:00 pm

DID YOU KNOW?
1. Come join the fun and decorate you’re Trunk, Top three prizes for the best-decorated trunk.
1. Come support the Washington Snowriders, there will be food and drinks available for purchase
1. Trunk or Treat will be held at Camp Morgan Lodge October 28, 2017
Time 2:00 – 5:00 pm
If interested please contact Deb DeFosse @ 495-3661/495-0494 or by email ddefosse@washingtonnh.org 

Rescheduled from the earlier date!
The Emerald Ash Borer - and what it means for you
An educational program brought to you by the Washington Conservation Commission
November 3rd, Friday, at 7 PM
Camp Morgan Lodge
339 Millen Pond Road


3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 Ken, Kerry Kramer Tm. # 15/141 requesting a building permit to remove and reconstruct a sunroom on the existing footprint. Tabled for further information
3.2 Heidi, Mike Luba Tm. # 14/329 requesting a building permit to construct a 16 x 24’ shed, tabled.

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Real Estate agent researching property file on Valley Road.
4.2 DeFosse met with Andrew Hatch (ZBA) to review and change the current appeal application.
4.3 Tammi from Health Trust met with DeFosse for training in regards to, health trust website, different forms that are needed for enrollees, (new hires, employee changes, etc.). 
4.4 Tom Burt, Ed Thayer spoke with the select board and Warren (Morton Builders) regarding the scheduling of construction. The construction will start early November
4.5 Dave Marazoff, (town assessors) and selectmen discussed a property on Valley Road regarding a prior lot merger.
4.6 Janice Philbrick, (auxiliary) discussed the fire/rescue project kitchen. The selectmen suggested the committee to come in for further discussion. 
4.7 Craig Gebo discussed a potential property he is interested in purchasing and had questions regarding the existing driveway. 
4.8 Property owner discussed the balance due with one’s taxes. 
4.9 Selectmen met with Milestone to discuss the status of the fire/rescue project. See 8.1

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Chief DeFosse
5.1.1 Provided a copy of the cost breakdown for the power load demo purchase
5.2 Chief Murdough
[bookmark: _GoBack]5.2.1 Discussed purchasing a new shotgun for the police department. The select board agreed with the expenditure. 
5.2.2 Chief provided a contract for Washington STEP (Highway Safety Grant) for signature from the select board. 
5.2.3 Updated the selectmen with a potential part-time officer. 
6.0 PUBLIC: 
6.1 Chris Rousseau, (Great Brook Academy) met with the selectmen to discuss possible regional EMS/Rescue services with the Town of Washington. The selectmen would like Chris to keep in touch expressing they have continuing interest. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1 Washington Rescue provided a copy of the letter approving the $10,000.00 from the Volunteer Rescue Squad Common Fund account towards the purchase of the powerload.
7.2 Washington Fire & rescue provided a copy of a letter sent to Denise Hanscom for her service with the department.
7.3 The Business Journal, Issue 8 Volume 2, placed in the public reading file.
7.4 NH Business Review Vol. 39 NO. 22, placed in the public reading file.
7.5 Morton Building provided a change order to supply & install 2X12 roof joist alongside existing roof joists for the connector
7.6 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Washington Elementary School water sampling results.  Filed school to take action
7.7 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual Sewage Disposal System (ISDS) Tm. # 16/105. Placed in property file
7.8 Milestone provided the meeting minutes of October 12, 2017 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: 
8.1 The meeting house foundation has begun and anticipated that the meeting house should be back down on the foundation before Thanksgiving. 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 Krygeris moved to approve the change order from Morton Builders and for Williams to sign on behalf of the select board. Marshall second all voted in favor, See 7.5
9.2 Krygeris moved to approve the Highway Safety Grant and for Williams to sign on behalf of the board Marshall second all voted in favor. See 5.2.2
9.3 Williams moved to expend $ 8,890.56 from the Meeting House Preservation Fund Krygeris second all voted in favor. 
9.4 The selectmen discussed a potential auction of town-owned properties, will provide further information as dates get set. 
9.5 Krygeris moved to approve the rental of Camp Morgan and for Williams to sign on behalf of the board Marshall second all voted in favor. 

10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 7,839.56 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 7,818.15 for the week of October 14, 2017. 
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:
11.1 Marshall moved to adjourn at  8:25 pm and Krygeris second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse	


